Narrow boat dreaming
– again
If we ever do get our narrow boat
I think I might rename it
Dreaming, or Dream On, or maybe
even Nightmare. For the last six
months I feel like I have been
swinging between sweet dreams and
frustrating nightmares as the idea
of living on a boat on the canals
has remained tantalisingly out of
reach. In my last post I hinted
that we were getting serious again
about looking for a boat but I
don’t know why because there was
absolutely no progress on the

house sale. But what a difference
a month can make. Not only is
Spring now in full and glorious
bloom but we have also had a firm
offer on the house from somebody
who isn’t stuck in a chain. It’s
hard not to get excited.

Sweet dreams

Of course I realise that nothing
is guaranteed with these things
and until contracts are signed and
money is in the bank anything can
happen but we are allowing
ourselves the luxury of dreaming
once more.
Oddly, I woke up a few days before
we received the offer in a
strangely joyous mood only to
realise that it was because I had
just dreamt that the house was
sold. It was a terrible blow to
find that no such thing had
happened in reality and my mood
plummeted at the thought that we

could still be in this position in
six or even twelve months time. I
could have got very depressed at
this idea but I decided there was
no use in moping and I really must
take stock of what we have got and
live for the moment. Life is full
of blows and disappointments and I
guess it’s all about learning to
deal with them.
The problem with dreams is that
they make us even more vulnerable
to being knocked back. Goodness
knows most of us are just bumbling
along through life never knowing
when the next wave is going to

smash over our bows or a sudden
squall is going to blow up from
nowhere and drive us off course.
It seems to me that all we can do
is learn to take the knocks when
they come and hang on tightly to
that dream.
Which reminds me of my boxing
days. I’m not a big fan of the
sport but as a school boy I did
have a bit of a go at it under the
tutelage of non other than a
British Olympic coach Kevin
Hickey, who just happened to be
our P.E. teacher. I learned a
little bit about ‘going with the

punch’ and that the difference
between this and ‘going into a
punch’ was a whole world of pain.
I was a seven stone weakling at
the time and I used to spend my
lunch breaks happily battering a
six and a half stone weakling
around the gym. My comeuppance
came when my sparring partner was
off school one day and I was put
in the ring with Charlie Parker
(it’s all true I promise). He
promptly knocked seven bells out
of me and taught me a valuable
lesson about complacency. It
didn’t stop me fighting though.

Just a few months later I was back
in the fray going head to head
with a formidable opponent. I had
come across this boy before and
knew of his reputation. He was a
skilled and wily opponent. I was
on the defensive for quite a while
before finally getting the upper
hand. With a couple of deadly
blows I had him exactly where I
wanted him and in just one more
move I was able to declare Check
Mate. I might not have made it in
the noble sport of boxing but I
was at least Year Four Chess
Champion.

All of which is a long winded way
of saying that it’s OK to dream so
long as you are prepared to take
the knocks when the dreams are
cruelly snatched from your grasp,
or in our case, constantly held at
arms length.
So for now we are back in the game
of serious boat hunting with the
caveat that it could all still
come to nothing. And talking of
re-naming boats, if you remember
back that far; I could live with
most names but I came across one
the other day that would just have
to be given to the sign writer.

“Knot a Yot”. Really? What were
you thinking of.
I hope the sale goes through
quickly for all our sake because
there is only so much I can write
about dreaming. By now I really
was hoping to be regaling you with
fascinating and hilarious tales of
life on (and possibly in) the
water. Fingers crossed eh?

Remember the palm. Never give up.

